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I was at an event recently where someone was slighted. It was a pretty big deal and the persons slighted took 
it really personally. Unfortunately, the slight became a huge part of the event resulting in some hard feelings, 
bad memories and lost opportunities for human connections.  
When I returned home from this event there was a new bumper sticker ready to be stuck to my car. Steve had 
picked it up at a concert he attended while I was away. In big white letters against a royal blue background the 
words “RESPOND WITH LOVE” seemed to shout out at me.  

RESPOND WITH LOVE. 
And I wondered, what would have happened if, at this event, those words would have been our guiding 
principle? 
Yes, people were emotionally hurt. Yes, women were disrespected. Yes, there was cause for concern. Yet, I 
wonder, what if, instead of becoming all defensive and righteous; what if people had responded with love. 
Love for self, i.e., I don’t deserve this type of treatment? Love for the other, i.e., I wonder what is causing this 
person to respond to me this way? Love for the enemy, i.e., I wonder if there is something about me that 
threatens this person? 
I wonder how the story would have been different had Love narrated the conversation rather than suspicion, 
perceived hatred and threat? 

RESPOND WITH LOVE 
It isn’t easy. Particularly when people are being threatened and demeaned for the color of their skin, the 
origins of their birth, their sexual identity, their economic status, their gender, their being…any number of 
things. It isn’t easy. Because it all seems so personal.  
 

Yet, it is what we are called to do by the One who responded to love when others spit on him, questioned his 
authority, stripped him naked in the streets shaming him to the uttermost, derided him, and killed him as a 
common criminal. And this humiliating, devastatingly awful, death became for us LIFE. Because instead of 
responding to us with hatred for all that we do to God’s children every day of our lives, God responded to us 
with love. And gave us our life back. Saying to us that there is NOTHING we can do, even killing God’s Son, that 
will make God stop loving us. There is nothing you can do to me that will cause me to stop loving you. I will 
always. 

RESPOND WITH LOVE 
So where does that leave us? Who claim to follow the call of God in our lives? What response is our response? 
Even when it seems ridiculous.  
Even when it seems as if we deserve to be mad. 
Even when it is right for us to be offended. 
Even when it seems right to hate. 

RESPOND WITH LOVE 
I keep wondering how my event would have been different. I keep wondering how our world would be 
different. I keep wondering if we could make that our motto. I wonder… 
Hope and Peace, Pastor Debra 
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LIVING THE SEASON AT HOME 

February 3, 2019  
Jeremiah 9:24b; 22-35 
YHWH God says: Act with justice and integrity: rescue the victim from the oppressor; do not oppress or mistreat resident 
aliens or the orphaned or widowed, and don’t shed innocent blood in this place. 
Something to think about: 
What are things you value most?  
How, if at all, does this scripture passage challenge you to rethink the contents of this list? 
What does this passage tell us that God values most? 
Prayer: Help me God, to love you with my whole self so that my values and your values may be in alignment.  
 
February 10, 2019  
Luke 5:1–11 
And when they brought their boats to shore, they left everything and followed him. 
Something to think about, talk about or do 
It was during their everyday living that many people encountered Jesus. God calls each of us to follow, to serve. And God 
believes that we are good enough – all of us. We are part of God’s surprising catch. 
 Prayer: God, show me today how I might serve you. 
 
February 17, 2019  
Luke 6:17–26 
Coming down the mountain with them, Jesus stopped in a level area where there were a great number of disciples. 
Something to think about 
Imagine the world that Jesus is talking about. It’s a world of generosity, love, life, compassion.  
Prayer: God, what do we need to let go of or change so that Your reign can be a blessing for all?   
 
February 24, 2019   
Luke 6:27–38 
“Be compassionate, as your loving God is compassionate.  
 Something to think about 
Jesus turns our focus from trying to be perfect to a life of compassion. As we grow into the people God imagines us to 
be, as we follow the commandments and the way of Jesus, let us remember that what we will become is more beautiful 
than what we can imagine because it is God who has created us. 
Prayer: Help me be more compassionate in one way today God, so that I can be more like you. 
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Food Donation List 
Cereal 
Pasta and sauce 

Pancake Mix 

Hamburger, Tuna Helper 

Canned soup 

Canned meat 

Canned fruit 

Canned vegetables 

Peanut Butter 

Canned tuna 

Macaroni & cheese 

 

Food Shelf Open 

Tuesdays 6-7:30 pm 

Fridays 9-10:30am 

Donations can be brought to Chatfield United Methodist Church, 

124 Winona Street SE, 8am-8pm  
CHATFIELD COMMUNITY FOOD SHELF 

MISSION STATEMENT 

 Chatfield Community Food Shelf exists to provide food supplies in a manner that 
preserves the dignity and respect of families and individuals who are residents of 

Chatfield and the Chatfield rural community.  Chatfield Community Food Shelf 
serves individuals and families regardless of their race, color, ethnic origin, 

national origin, ancestry, creed, religion, sexual orientation, physical appearance, 

disability status, age, pregnancy or any group membership.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Steve Strickler, Food Shelf 

Coordinator 

chatfieldfoodshelf@gmail.com 

 

Denise Pagel, Weekend 

Backpack Coordinator:  

denpag@q.com 

 

 

 
 

 

Working with God in the World and Community 

 

 

The Chatfield Food Shelf was able to partner with the Chatfield 

Christmas Project again this year. We were the distribution site 

for the hams and turkeys for their Christmas food package.  

We have also been the recipient of many generous end of the 

year gifts. It is such an honor to be doing this work in Chatfield.   

 
For the Good of Chatfield,  
Steve Strickler, Food Shelf Coordinator 

 

Delicious & Nutritious Noon Meals 

The Meals on Wheels Program provides hot,  
nutritious meals paired with a friendly visit  
and safety check for any persons 60 years  

of age or better (& spouse) who are  
confined to their home and unable to 

 prepare a balanced meal.  

Gift Certificates Available! 

For more information call: 

507-864-8228  

“You need meals- 

We’ve got wheels. 

You state where – 

We’ll be there.” 

In 2018, the Chatfield Community Food 

Shelf served an average of 31 households 

per month. This includes 36 children per 

month, 46 adults and 12 seniors. The 

total amount of food distributed in 2018 

was 17,822 pounds. 

mailto:chatfieldfoodshelf@gmail.com
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CONFIRMATION in February 
6th and 13th 

Statements and Symbols of Faith 

6:00 Dinner 

6:30 Session 

20th  

Presenting the Symbols and Statements of Faith to Family and Friend 

6:30 Pie and Presentation 

 

CONFIRMATION SUNDAY 
February 24th  

 

 

Confirmation Services at Chatfield United Methodist Church 

You are invited to participate in the Confirmation Services of 

As they confirm their faith and join 

the United Methodist Church 

Wednesday February 20 6:30 PM  

Presentation of Symbols and 

Statements of Faith  

To Family and Friends (with pie.) 

 

Sunday February 24 9:30 AM  

Confirmation Sunday 

Reception hosted by the UMW following the service 

Thank you to all who worked, donated, made soup or bars for 

our 16th annual area community Eagle's Cancer Telethon 

Benefit.  Our final amount given was $3,810.60 thanks to the 

generosity of our community and congregation.  We had 110 

attendee's.  Next year's event will be Saturday, January 18. 
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Books and Beverages 

Tuesday Evening 
7:00 PM @ JAC’S 
2018-2019 
 

This year we will be reading and discussing novels, memoirs, journals, even a cook book!  
Books and Beverages is open to everyone. Read, Enjoy, Discuss, Grow  
Books are available at the public library through interlibrary loan, Amazon and Barnes and Noble.  
 

February 5 (rescheduled because of weather)  
Saints for All Occasions by J. Courtney Sullivan  
Saints for All Occasions explores the fascinating, funny, and sometimes achingly sad ways a secret at the heart of one 
family both breaks them and binds them together. 
February 26 
Eleanor Oliphant Is Completely Fine by Gail Honeyman 
Meet Eleanor Oliphant: She struggles with appropriate social skills and tends to say exactly what she’s thinking. Nothing 
is missing in her carefully timetabled life of avoiding social interactions, where weekends are punctuated by frozen pizza, 
vodka, and phone chats with Mummy. 
 

May TBD 
H is for Hawk by Helen Macdonald 
When naturalist and falconer Helen Macdonald lost her beloved father, she “thought her world was ending. In H Is for 
Hawk, you will meet Mabel, not your typical bloodthirsty specimen, as she is trained to hunt like the goshawks of yore. It 
is this brash, slightly mad undertaking that wrenches Macdonald free from despair, and brings her to a place where she 
can begin again. 

 

Giving Opportunities 
 
Roaster Insert Pans 

Do you have a rectangle shaped roaster pan or roaster pan insert that is not being used? You may 
donate them to the church for use during Western Days and other food events.  

Medical Equipment 
The Medical Equipment Loan closet is used constantly. Please bring your gently used equipment to the 
church. Others will be grateful. 

Noisy Offering  

Pocket change is collected on the first Sunday of every month by the children. This collection supports 

missions. 

 

 

 

Giving Statements were sent out on January 21st. If you have not 

received yours or there is an error, please let Bea Zincke or Pastor 

Debra know.  
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If you change your address or 
phone number please let the 
office know.  Also, if there are 
corrections or additions to the 
directory call, email, or leave a 
note in the office with the new 

information. Phone numbers are 
helpful! 

 
 
 

Contact the secretary: 
webmaster@chatfieldumc.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

February Birthdays 
1 Tyler Waadevig 

3 
Deegan Ostby 
Beata Zincke 

5 Owen Schwanke 
6 Shirley Schlinkmann 

7 Ashley Hanson 
11 Jason Irish 

13 

Morgan Ellis 
Parker Ellis 
Lyman Hare 
Clifton Nelson 

15 Jared Halloran 
19 Thomas Ferrier 

20 Charlotte Nelson 

21 Brady Woltz 

22 
Drew Ferrier 
Kent Gillespie 
Nathan Vreeman 

23 Jerry Finley 
24 Ashlee Maker 

26 Mary Beth Nelson 

27 Lynn Budahn 

Networking  
 

You may reach Pastor in three ways:  
• Call the Church-867-3529 

• Call her cell phone at 507-923-1097 

• E-mail her at: revdeb54@gmail.com  
 

The Pastor is always available for home visitations, counseling and hospital visits when 
 notified or requested.  Please keep her informed of your needs as she is there to respond.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     
February 12 7:00 PM Charge Conference 

For passing the budget, election of officers, 
receiving the membership report and other 
business as needed.  

All are invited to attend with voice. These 
meetings are run by consensus so that all voices 
are honored and heard.  

 

Longtime member and former school principal 

Bill Thomas passed away in January. He 

donated his body to Mayo’s Anatomy Clinic. A 

memorial service will take place at the church 

sometime in March. Peace be to his memory.  
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UMW 
 

No February Meeting 
 

 

GREETING CARDS 
are available in the fellowship 
hall.  Each box sells for $5.00. 
The sale of these cards supports 
future mission trips. 

 

 
UMW Officers for 2019 

President:       Pam Nelson 
President:     Denise Pagel 
Secretary:      Donna Amundson 
Treasurer:             Kathy Lange 

 

Chatfield United Methodist Women 

Faith+Hope+Love in Action 

Over 75 Years 

Recycle your used greeting cards 
Maple Leaf Services, which works with adults with 

disabilities,  can use all of your used greeting cards; all kinds. 

The cards are remade and sold in their store. 

 

There is a container in the Narthex to put the used cards in, 

and Juanita will deliver the cards to Preston. 

 
 

During December, we give gifts to the men and women who live at Maple Leaf 

Services Home in Preston. The generosity of the congregation is overwhelming. We 

are thankful to Juanita for her dedication to this ministry and for the congregation 

that supports this ministry. 

Juanita & Church Members, 

Thank you so much for all of the gifts you provided for our clients. Without your 

generosity their Christmas would not be possible. We are so blessed to have you all 

supporting our 8 clients. Thank you from the bottom of our hearts! 

- Maple Leaf Services, clients & Staff. 
Thank you so much! 
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Parish Health   Questions? 

Ask Beverly Simpson 

simpbev@gmail.com 

507-867-0064 

The Gathering Place for Seniors 
Chatfield United Methodist Church, 124 Winona St. SE, Chatfield, MN 55923 

 
Medical Equipment Loan Closet 

Walkers, Crutches, Canes, Wheelchairs, Bath Benches, Toilet Risers & Surrounds, Lift Chair, Bed 
Rails available for loan. Free for as long as you need the equipment. 

8 A.M.-8 P.M., M - F. Call Beverly Simpson @ 507-867-0064 to ask about availability of equipment. 

 

Senior Support Group 
Second Friday of each month 9 A.M - 10 A.M. 

1102 Liberty Street N.W. 
at Chosen Valley Independent Living Dining Room 

(Participants discuss issues related to growing older, healthy living, and caregiving)  

Please join us for coffee and conversation! 
Beverly Simpson, Facilitator 

 

Living After Cancer Support Group 
Second Tuesday of each month 11 A.M. - 12 P.M. 

124 Winona St. SE, Chatfield, MN 55923 
at Chatfield United Methodist Church Gathering Place  

(Participants share current health issues while surviving cancer) 

Please join us for coffee and conversation! 
Beverly Simpson, Facilitator 

 

Age Well At Home - Fillmore County 
Active Aging Programs - Questions? Call Tina Kerns @ 251-0520 tkerns@ccsomm.org 

 
 

Fit and Strong 
Strengthen your bones, improve your balance, and have more energy.  

This FREE activity program to prevent osteoporosis is led by Active Aging Programs Volunteers 

 9 A.M. Mondays & Wednesdays 

St. Mary’s Catholic Church Fellowship Hall, 405 Twiford St. SW Co-
Leaders: Mary Bailey & Beverly Simpson 

 
Seasoned Seniors Potluck 

(for anyone 62 and older) at the Thurber Building Senior Room 11:30 A.M., 
4th Friday each month 

Program following meal (Main course provided) 

mailto:simpbev@gmail.com
mailto:tkerns@ccsomm.org
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Prayers requested for the following individuals:  Gaylon Amy, Phyllis 

Amy, Thelma Barker, Mabel Beach, Braxton Bernard, Myron Bernard, 

Joanne Finley, Marian Gartner, Janice Haug, Pat Hill, Betty Johnson, Bev 

Jorde, Kari Kremer, Ginny Kremer, Kathie Priebe, Alta Reese, Marge Scott, 

Kael Simpson, Phyllis Waadevig, Dolly Zincke.   

 

PRAYER 

 

January Trustees Committee 

February SPRC Committee 

March Worship Committee 

April Missions Committee 

May Health Cabinet & Memorial Committee 

June No Coffee Fellowship 

July No Coffee Fellowship 

August No Coffee Fellowship 

September Trustees Committee 

October SPRC Committee 

November Worship Committee 

December Missions Committee 

2019 COFFEE FELLOWSHIP SCHEDULE 

 
February 5       Team 1 
February 12     Team 2 
February 19     Team 3 
February 26    Team 4 

 

 

ALTAR GUILD 

ACOLYTES 

February 3  Carly & Kyra 
February 10  Ellie & Olivia 
February 17  Aleisha & Sydney 
 

 

 

Lee & Staria Kester, Kent Gillespie, Sydney Ellis 

 

 

FEBRUARY USHERS 

 

 

February 3    Peyton Ellis 
February 10   Steve Strickler 
February 17    Amy Grover 
February 24   Teresa Narveson 
 

 

FEBRUARY WORSHIP READERS 

 

 

The SPRC Committee  

is responsible for 

February Coffee Fellowship.  

Members are: Roberta Copeman, Mary 

Beth Nelson, Holly Martinka, Dwaine 

Kamnetz, and Joyce Irish. 

 

COFFEE FELLOWSHIP 

WORSHIP SERVICE HELPERS 
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United Methodist agencies: 2018 was productive year 

By Jim Patterson 

Jan. 23, 2019 | Nashville, Tenn. (UMNS) 

 

The 13 agencies of The United Methodist Church had an industrious 2018, and all of 

them are pursuing ambitious goals this year. 

 

The Board of Church and Society released a first draft of an updated Social 

Principles, the prayerful and thoughtful effort of General Conference to speak to the 

issues in the contemporary world from a sound biblical and theological foundation. 

Led by the Rev. Mary Elizabeth Moore, dean of Boston University School of Theology, the team is now 

working on a new draft after receiving comments and suggestions from across the denomination. 

 

The Board of Discipleship distributed more than 25,000 of its “See All the People” guide to winning new 

disciples for Jesus Christ. The program also used study booklets, films and training events to assist local 

churches in developing a discipleship program. This year, plans call for continuing the effort to place an 

intentional disciple-making process in every church and to engage people currently outside the church. 

 

The Board of Global Ministries assisted in the release of three missionaries from the Philippines detained by 

the government, and its United Methodist Committee on Relief continued massive rehabilitation efforts to deal 

with damage caused by hurricanes in Puerto Rico and the Gulf Coast of the U.S. The Manila Agency Center 

opened Dec. 18 in collaboration with United Methodist Communications as a base for general agency work in 

the Philippines Central Conference. In 2019, the agency continues to focus on the Abundant Health initiative, 

which has the goal of providing life-saving intervention to a million children by 2020. 

 

The Board of Higher Education and Ministry solidified plans in 2018 to establish a Center for Leadership and 

Spiritual Formation. The higher education and ministry agency is researching the competencies that leaders will 

need and exploring ways of providing these services through a range of means, such as face-to-face training, 

online conferencing, consulting and recommending resources and experts. In 2019, the agency plans to develop 

resources for collegiate ministers to assist them in helping students tend to their emotional well-being. 

  

The Commission on Religion and Race hosted the Facing the Future conference May 7-9 in Newark, New 

Jersey, where about 300 pastors learned ways to connect with diverse churchgoers when the demographics of a 

neighborhood change. The agency’s Vital Conversations 4: Race, Culture, the Church, and Human Sexuality 

video study course engaged people of color and people in Africa and the Philippines more prominently in the 

church’s discourse about the status and role of LGBTQ people. For 2019, the Religion and Race Commission 

plans to launch a new campaign, “We Are Becoming,” about leaders and churches reaching across lines of 

difference. 

 

The Commission on the Status and Role of Women, energized by the growth of the #MeToo movement in 

2018, put together a toolkit of resources to help churches and faith groups go forward with good sexual ethics 

policies. The commission plans to cultivate more relationships in 2019 in order to get its resources out to more 

United Methodists. 

  

The Commission on United Methodist Men expanded its use of principles found in the book “The Class 

Meeting” to reinvigorate its meetings. The center is using the same techniques with “Amending Through Faith,” 

an eight-week course addressing domestic violence. The course is the result of a partnership with the YWCA 
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and other agencies. In 2019, United Methodist Men will help facilitate several large events, including a 

denominational leadership meeting in Nashville in March and the 24th annual Scouting Jamboree in West 

Virginia in July. 

  

The Commission on Archives and History encouraged United Methodists to celebrate the 50th anniversary of 

The United Methodist Church on Aldersgate Day (May 24) or the Sunday preceding that date. The incentive 

was to remind members of the denomination’s DNA and ethos as it prepares for a momentous special session of 

the General Conference. The agency plans to continue promoting and caring for the historical interests of the 

denomination in 2019. 

 

The General Council on Finance and Administration developed a new brand and website, UMC Support. 

The new moniker acknowledges that service to United Methodists and their institutions is at the core of the 

finance agency’s mission. Its goal this year is to maintain the high caliber of administrative support and services 

to the church with easily accessible, downloadable resources. 

   

United Methodist Communications implemented new technologies for web content, contact management and 

marketing automation. These technologies will reduce costs, provide multilingual content and streamline 

communication channels. In 2019, the agency will continue working toward building a comprehensive 

communication strategy and overcoming any fragmentation that exists in denomination messaging and 

communications. 

 

The United Methodist Publishing House in 2018 conducted deep research on customer needs, working 

collaboratively with church leaders to test new methods and materials, employing emerging digital technologies 

for better service and reinventing internal processes to achieve gains in quality and efficiency. In 2019, plans 

call for an updated Cokesbury.com to improve the e-commerce experience and the testing of a mobile Bible 

study app. 

 

United Methodist Women trained more than 6,000 women on interrupting the school-to-prison pipeline and 

helping to stem climate change from a faith-based perspective at its quadrennial assembly in Columbus, Ohio. 

In 2019, UMW plans to mark its 150th anniversary with celebrations, recruit new members and mobilize 

women for action that is spiritually nurturing. 

 

Wespath Benefits and Investments is integral to the preparations for the special called session of General 

Conference, set for Feb. 23-26 in St. Louis. It is supplying information on how the results of the General 

Conference might affect pensions and other monetary concerns. Going forward, Wespath is working to design 

new benefit plan proposals. 

 
Patterson is a United Methodist News Service reporter in Nashville, Tennessee. Contact him at 615-742-5470 or 

newsdesk@umcom.org. To read more United Methodist news, subscribe to the free Daily or Weekly Digests. 
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Special Session of General Conference 2019 

Some of you have asked about the General Conference Session coming up February 23. The January February 

2019 Response Magazine of the UMW has a concise article outlining the plans and the actions that will be on 

the floor during the session.  

Here is their excellent summary of what will happen during the General Conference Session written by Tara 

Barnes: 

“Unlike the usual duration of 10 days, this special session of General Conference will last only three, and the 

legislation being voted on will be limited to the three plans proposed by the Commission on a Way Forward as 

well as others deemed in harmony with the conference’s purpose. The Commission on the General Conference, 

a global group of clergy and laity who plan the conferences, met in early October 2018 to set the plan for the 

February special session. 

The process and schedule approved by the Commission on General Conference includes a day of prayer and 

preparation on February 23, followed by a presentation from the Commission on a Way Forward to start of the 

first day of the conference February 24. The first day will also include plenary discussion to determine the 

plan(s) with which the delegates will move forward. On February 25 delegates will offer amendments and vote 

on petitions. On the final day, Tuesday February 26, delegates will take final votes and make plans for the next 

regular General Conference, to take place in 2020 in Minneapolis.  

General Conference is the only body that can speak for The United Methodist Church. Delegates to General 

Conference are elected at their annual conferences. The delegates comprise equal members of clergy and lay, 

and the delegate count for each conference is based on the number of clergy and professing lay members of the 

conference in a formula laid out by The Book of Discipline.  

The conference meets every four years to set denominational policy, revise church law, approve budgets for 

churchwide programs and adopt resolutions on current moral, social, public policy and economic issues. 

The outcome of this special session of General Conference cannot be predicted. What it means for your 

local church, the global church or United Methodist Women won’t be known until General Conference 

votes on a plan.” Response Magazine January/February 2019  

This last sentence is very important. Until the conference vote we will not know what this General Conference 

will mean for us. And even then, we may not know because depending on the outcome of the vote, there may be 

challenges to the vote and other formal actions needed to put a plan in place. 

In the meantime, and throughout my ministry here at Chatfield UMC, we will be committed to being a church 

that is open to EVERYONE no matter where they are in their faith journey, what their gender identity or sexual 

orientation is, how Christian they feel or don’t feel… 

So, while I am concerned for my denomination, I am not concerned for US. You and I will continue to do a 

ministry of radical hospitality and invite anyone else to come alongside us in that ministry.  

The General Conference special session will be live-streamed at UMC.org/gc2019. Copies of the daily editions 

of the Daily Christian Advocate will also be available in .pdf format for free download at UMC.org/gc2019. 

United Methodist News Service, UMNews.org, will provide full coverage of the event.  
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State of the Church—2018—Chatfield UMC 
 

This church we are a part of is vital and important in the community and the world. If something happened to 
us, we would be missed. We gather together as over 200 souls both within the walls of the church and in the 
community. We act and serve in mission locally and globally.  
 
It is hard to give a snap shot of this vital ministry. We have over 40 different ministries that come from within 
our walls, everything from Food to Quilts to Medical Equipment Loans to Blood Drives to Christmas Gifts to 
Environmental Education to Children’s Ministries to Visual Arts. 
All of this is, of course, funded by generous donations and grants.  
 
This year, we did not meet our expenses. While we are not without funds to operate, we are running a deficit. 
Which means that in order to keep on doing what we are called to do, we must keep on giving! And giving 
even more.  
 
Please, please, please, give as you are able! Give as if this community and the world depends on what we do 
together. Give as if we are together finding a way to speak and be Light in the darkness. 
Give and be a part of something so much bigger than you could ever imagine.  
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Address Service Requested 

Chatfield United Methodist Church 
We are a community of faith open to everyone. 
We seek to live as disciples of Christ and share God’s 
love in word and deed. 
 

 

Chatfield 
United Methodist 

Church 
124 Winona St SE 

Chatfield, MN 55923 
 

Church Phone: 

    (507) 867-3529 

Secretary E-Mail: 

 webmaster@chatfieldumc.org 

Children E-Mail: 

 lange.jennifer@mayo.edu 

HON Director: 

director@honseniorpartners.org 

Pastor’s E-Mail: 

chatfieldpastor@gmail.com 

 

www.chatfieldumc.org 

CONFIRMATION SERVICES 

Wednesday February 20  

6:30 PM  

Presentation of Symbols 

and Statements of Faith  

To Family and Friends  

(with pie.) 

 

Sunday February 24 9:30 AM  

Confirmation 

Sunday 

Reception hosted by the UMW 
following the service 

SUNDAY SCHEDULE 

9:30 am  
Worship  

 
9:30 am  

Sunday School 
 

10:30 am  
Coffee Fellowship 

 
Gluten Free Communion on the 

first Sunday open to all 

mailto:webmaster@chatfieldumc.org
mailto:lange.jennifer@mayo.edu
http://www.chatfieldumc.org/

